Exhibit C

AT&T Ohio hereby revises Part 1, Section 3 and Part 2, Section 2 of its AT&T Ohio P.U.C.O. Tariff No. 20, to introduce a convenience fee for customers who wish to make an account payment utilizing an AT&T customer service representative via the phone, for one-time electronic payments by check, credit or debit card payments or by any other discretionary payment method that may be accepted by the Company. 

Customer service representatives will notify customers at the time of the payment by phone request about the fee, and will provide information on alternative bill payment options for which a fee does not apply.  Customers will need to agree to the fee before the payment will be processed.  The $5 charge will appear on the following month’s bill.
This charge is not applicable for the following bill payment options: payments taken directly by subscribers to authorized Company payment locations, payments mailed in, payments made by customers using self service payment options, or automatic funds transfer. 
In addition, an exemption is available for customers who are physically unable to use the automated payment system.  In order to be eligible for the exemption, customers will have to provide the Company with a medical certificate documenting their limitations and will have to inform the AT&T customer service representative of such limitations on each call where they wish to make an electronic account payment utilizing the AT&T customer service representative.
